AAUW Board Meeting

April 14, 2015
AAUW Board met at Riverland Community College.  Present were Marijo Alexander, Carla Anderson-Diekmann, Nicole Cizik, DedaRae Graber, Sue Grove, Evelyn Guentzel, Catherine Haslag, Dorothy Krob, Catherine Lemons, Jill Maxfield, Ruth Monson, and Courtney Wyant.
Secretary’s report from the March meeting was approved.

Nicole gave a Treasurer’s update. $2,000 for scholarship funding was paid this month. Treasurer’s report was approved.
Catherine Lemons reported on Membership. There are currently 72 members in the branch.
Courtney reported on the website and Facebook page. Catherine Haslag requested having a space on the website for information related to the Science Fair mentoring project. Courtney will ask Marie about this.

Sue reported on the State Convention held over the past weekend in Austin. She received many positive comments about the event. Due to an unintended error there was an additional $600 charge from HyVee. Motion made and passed to pay this charge from the convention earnings. 

Catherine Haslag reported on the upcoming banquet in May. HyVee will cater the event with the menu including ham and chicken, vegetables, potatoes, salad and dessert. Tickets for the dinner will be $17 per person. Catherine Haslag will take care of reservations, and needs to have reservations in by May 6th. This year, members can write one check for $82 to cover both the cost of the dinner ($17) and membership dues for 2015-16 ($65). 
A short discussion took place regarding the membership directory. It was suggested that an electronic version of the membership contact information be sent to members, with periodic updates. Also, DedaRae suggested that if new people join during the year, stickers (with their contact information) could be distributed to members to add to their directories.

Carla discussed the local board elections that will take place at the May meeting. Both Jill (Program VP) and Catherine Lemons (Membership VP) have agreed to be on the ballot for another year.  There is still a vacancy for the appointed position of House Tour Chair. Jill has also agreed to stay another year in the appointed position of Hospitality Chair.

There was a discussion about Women’s History Month. Sue offered to look into asking Kathy Bull to speak about gender equity in women’s sports. Discussion about other Women’s History Month activities was tabled for another time.

Carla also reported that the national AAUW election will take place soon. Members will receive a link to vote in an email. There will be some other issues on the ballot – one that will be asking about changing the degree requirement for membership in AAUW. 
Newsletter items need to be submitted to Rae Dawn on or before the last Friday of the month and Board agenda items need to be submitted to Carla and Courtney on or before the first Tuesday of the month.

The May meeting (Spring Banquet) will take place at the Hormel Historic Home starting with a social time at 5:30 p.m., followed by dinner at 6:00.
Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Monson, Secretary

General Meeting for April 14 was a program “Spice Up Your Programming” led by Catherine Haslag and Jill Maxfield. There was a discussion and a brainstorming time to think about new programs for the coming year.
